Anstey Surgery PPG


	Date:


	10th November 2014

	Attending:


	Practice Representative:

Linda Smith – Practice Manager (LS)
PPG Representatives:

Peggy Robertson-Ritchie (PRR)

Barbara Stirk (BS)

Chris Bosley (CB)

	Apologies:


	


	LS Chaired the meeting of the Anstey Surgery Patient Participation Group (PPG).

	

	Agenda Items:
1. LS thanked PRR, BS and CB for attending the meeting. 
2. The minutes of the last meeting (8th September 2014) were agreed and these will be available for all patients to see via the practice website.

www.theansteysurgery.co.uk
2. News from the practice:
Electronic Prescriptions (EPS2) – to date we have 1000 patients registered to use this service.
Flu Jabs – 1400 patients have attended to date for their flu vaccination.
More chairs for the waiting room have arrived in flat-pack form! These should be constructed shortly.
Practice Federation – the surgery has joined with 12 others in South Charnwood to form the South Charnwood GP Network. By grouping together it means we can bid for services that were previously only available to GP surgeries, with new commissioning rules these services are offered to any qualified provider. The SCGP network made a successful bid for providing the Helicobacter Pylori service.
Unplanned Emergency Admissions – update on this service. We have now produced 134 Care Plans in conjunction with patients and their carer’s. It is hoped that these will help to reduce the number of unplanned emergency admissions this winter.
The surgery has been utilising the new SAAFA Acute Visiting Service commissioned by WLCCG. This is a paramedic lead service which GPs can utilise to visit a patient in need of an urgent home visit when the GP is still in morning or afternoon surgery. It is expected that this scheme will also help to reduced unplanned emergency admissions to hospital.
Friends and Family test – this is a contractual requirement for the practice to do, it comes in from 1st December 2014. The responses box and forms are now available in reception for patients to complete.  There is one standard question & one follow up question – the questions are:

1. How likely are you to recommend our practice to friends and family if they need similar care or treatment?
2. If we could change one thing about your care or treatment to improve your experience, what would it be?

The F&F test is available on the website at the moment as we are piloting this at the moment. Patients do not need to be asked to respond to the FFT question after every interaction, but they should be made aware that the opportunity is available to those that want to provide feedback through the FFT at any time. Results will be published each month to the NHS Choices website. 
PRR kindly agreed to attend on the 1st December to hand out FFT forms to patients attending the surgery.
3.  CB attended the West Leicestershire Care Commissioning Group PPG Chairs meeting on the 11th Sept. He gave a very useful overview to us of the topics of discussion.
4.   We discussed Awareness Days for the coming year – PPG Awareness week is 1st – 6th June 2015.
Sun Awareness Week – 5th – 15th May. The PPG will support this and LS will source posters, leaflets for a display in the surgery.

5. Patient Survey Questions – we agreed to look at the questions with a view to producing a revised version for 2015. LS to collate thoughts and present a draft survey at the next meeting.

Date and Times of next meeting:

TBA

	PRR

LS

LS


Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting
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